

Dear parents/guardians,

We are delighted that the school year has started again! The first few weeks have gone well.

We see many happy faces in the classroom and in the schoolyard. It is also nice to speak to you as parents again when you drop off or pick up your children.

We look forward to working with you to make this a great school year. Good communication with parents is important to us. Do you have any questions, ideas or concerns? Feel free to drop by. Our door is always open.

We would also like to invite you to the information evening on **Tuesday 9 September**. This afternoon is for all parents. We hope to see you there at 5 p.m.! In principle, children are not present at this event. However, if there is no other option, it is not a problem.

Kind regards on behalf of the IKC Wereldwijs team,

Arriving on time

We believe it is important that all pupils arrive at school on time so that they can attend the entire lesson. It is also very disruptive for the teacher and the other children when pupils arrive late during the lesson. The Netherlands has a compulsory education law. This means that children aged 5 and above must attend school and arrive on time.

During the intake of new pupils, compulsory education and the importance of arriving on time are discussed. This information is also included in the ITK information booklet.

The school doors open at 8:20 a.m. every morning. All children are expected to be in class by 8:30 a.m.

Agenda:

Tuesday 9 September: 5: 00 p.m.: Information afternoon for all parents/guardians.

Wednesday 10 September: All children leave school at 12:30 p.m. (Study afternoon Team)

Monday 15 September: Poetsbus at school.

Tuesday 16 September: Studyday. No school.

Entrances

Main entrance (white doors):

- SKH
- Primary school groups 1 to 5 and group 8

Entrance to the left of the schoolyard (yellow doors):

- Primary school groups 6-7
- International Language Classes ITK

Entrance to the blue annex:

• ITK TBlue, TPurple and TOranje.

All latecomers must enter via the main entrance. The yellow doors do not have a doorbell. Please do not knock on the door once school has started.



News from the liaison officer

Dear parents and carers,

I would like to tell you about what is happening at and around the school in the coming period. Together we can strengthen our connection!

1. Connection

The coffee mornings are well attended – which is great, because they are always enjoyable! You are very welcome to join us with any questions or concerns you may have. These could include: understanding letters, how to support your child at home, questions about the school system, applying for language lessons, financial concerns or finding the right sport or organisation. Together, we will look for solutions.

2. Information

We also organise regular meetings for parents. These include explanations about the school system, activities in the neighbourhood and useful tips. On 10 September from 12:30 to 14:00, we will hold our first meeting in the library: De Potjescheck. See the flyer on the doors and in Parro. During this meeting, we will work with you to determine whether you are entitled to certain subsidies or allowances.

3. Class parents

We would like to form class parents this school year. They help to involve other parents in school activities such as parties, sports days and trips. Because together we make it more fun and easier!

4. Stronger together against poverty

The grocery cupboard is open again: each child may choose one product. Together with the parent council and student council, we will keep the cupboard stocked as best we can. On 9 September, during the information meeting, we will also open the sports shoe exchange cupboard. Do you have any spare sports shoes, would you like to exchange them, or are you looking for some? Feel free to take a look in the central corridor, near the library.

Together we take care of each other!

Kind regards,

Margreet Kerkhof

Margreet Kerkhof













Poetsbus

On Monday 15 September and Tuesday 30 September, the Poetsbus will be visiting IKC Wereldwijs again.

All ITK pupils who have brought the registration form back to school and a number of regular primary school pupils who need extra care will then visit the Poetsbus. You can find more information on the Poetsbus website, including instructional videos

and information for parents in various languages.

https://www.poetsbus.nl/











